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ACTION: Amendment to FOA-ETA-22-02 

 
SUMMARY: The Employment and Training Administration announced on March 2, 2022, the 
availability of funds and the Funding Opportunity Announcement (FOA) for the Strengthening 
Community Colleges Training Grants to be awarded through a competitive process. This 
amendment revises language in the FOA. 

 
The document is hereby amended as follows: 

 
SECTION IV. APPLICATION AND SUBMISSION INFORMATION 

 

Section IV.B.1.a Requirement for DUNS Number 
The following language is added: 
Starting April 4, 2022, the federal government will transition from using a DUNS Number to a 
Unique Entity Identifier (UEI), and all applicants will be required to supply their UEI on the SF- 
424. If your entity is registered with SAM.gov, your UEI has already been assigned and is 
viewable under your entity record. Organizations that are not registered with SAM.gov can 
obtain more information about obtaining a UEI at www.SAM.gov. 

 

SECTION IV.B.3.g Project Narrative for Additional SCC2 Evaluation Funding 
 
The first paragraph is deleted and replaced with the following: 

As specified in Section I.G.2, all applicants for an SCC2 Program Grant may submit a 
separate application to receive additional funds for Additional SCC2 Evaluation Funding. 
Applying for Additional SCC2 Evaluation Funding is optional; applicants are not required to 
apply for Additional SCC2 Evaluation Funding in order to be considered for an SCC 
Program Grant, and they will not receive additional points for doing so. However, as stated 
in Section V.B.1, the grant officer may take into consideration utilization of additional 
evaluation funding when making final award selections. 

 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, CONTACT: Matthew Carls, Grants Management Specialist, 
Office of Grants Management, at carls.matthew.l@dol.gov. 

http://www.sam.gov/
mailto:carls.matthew.l@dol.gov


Signed March 29, 2022 in Washington, D.C. by: 
 
Brinda Ruggles 
Grant Officer, Employment and Training Administration 
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